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Getting Closer: Thursday, in Sacramento, CA, the Save Our Kids coalition, an initiative of the Capitol Resource Institute, announced that they had obtained more than 350,000 signatures to get SB 777 placed on the 2008 ballot as a referendum.  Signed into law by Gov. Arnold Schwarzenegger last fall, SB 777 is a pro-homosexual education bill that bans any textbooks, teaching, or activities that would “reflect adversely” on the homosexual or transgender lifestyle.   
The Save Our Kids campaign needed 434,000 signatures of valid voters which it failed to obtain. Karen England, director of the Save Our Kids campaign, notes, “While we didn’t reach the threshold of required signatures, we have surprised political observers with the amazing amount of signatures we gathered in just 70 days. It is unheard of for a volunteer-only effort to find this kind of support, especially in a state as large as California.”

Because of the surprising level of support for the petition, Save Our Kids has filed an initiative with the California Attorney General to have the new law overturned. According to England, “This initiative will give us double the amount of time to gather signatures, while accomplishing the same goal of eliminating the extreme policies of SB 777. Many California citizens are just now finding out about SB 777 and are outraged. By filing an initiative we will give even more citizens the opportunity to voice their anger over the passage of this radical bill.” 

Giving Stars to Teachers: The U.S Department of Education has begun the nomination process for the 2008 American Star of Teaching program. The program recognizes and honors superior teachers. Specifically, the Department of Education targets teachers who have a “track-record of improving student achievement, using innovative instructional strategies, and making a difference in the lives of their students.”

Both public and private schools are invited to nominate teachers. The nominations will be accepted from January 2 through March 31, 2008. The winners will be announced in the fall.

To nominate a private school teacher for this award, Click Here.
Loss in Michigan: This week the U.S. Supreme Court refused to hear a Michigan case involving a challenge to the Sixth Circuit Court of Appeal’s overturning of a partial-birth abortion ban.  The circuit court found the Michigan law to be overly broad, and the judges were concerned the law would also ban other abortion procedures.
Brad Dacus, president of the Pacific Justice Research Institute, states that appeals court was wrong: “The Supreme Court’s decision not to hear this case is a clear disappointment for those seeking the humane protection of the unborn. The majority on this Supreme Court is supposed to be one of that respects the will of the people and is not to engage in judicial activism.”
Right to Life of Michigan has indicated that it will promote legislation to create a new state law identical to the current federal ban, which was upheld by the Supreme Court.

Dacus is confident that the right of states to pass laws banning partial-birth abortion will come once again before the Supreme Court. He feels the country must “have the right person in the White House willing to respect the Constitution and appoint a justice who does the same.”
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